Artmow New»s
Date: March 31, 2022

Today's Lunch is::

Tomorrow’s Lunch is: Macaroni & Cheese or Grilled Chicken Fillet Sandwich

Music Students - Today is: Concert Choir

“You know the difference between knowledge and wisdom?
Knowledge is knowing tomato is a fruit. Wisdom is knowing
you don't put tomato in a fruit salad.”

—Miiles Kington, Journalist, Broadcaster

The following Staff members are out today -
Mr. Wright - There is a sub
Mrs. Vogelsberg - No Sub

Leo Club will have a meeting on Friday, April 1st at 12:25 in
Mr. Richard’s room.

**Seniors, you will have a brief meeting at the start of
Homeroom today. Please report to the Auditorium **

You are invited to join the Lancaster Lions and Leos Club
members to support local children with cancer. Next week
April 4th - 10th Leo Club members will be available during
lunch periods for students/staff to purchase a yellow ribbon
for $1.



SWTC: On Tuesday, April 5, Southwest Technical College is holding their annual
Program Visit Day. This event is in-person and allows high school students the
opportunity to choose two programs to shadow where they will meet instructors,
learn more about the program(s) they’re interested in, connect with current
students, and more! The event runs from 10 AM - 2:30 PM and includes a free
lunch.

For more information about the event and to register, you can go to
www.swtc.edu/programvisit. If transportation is an issue for your students,
please reach out and let us know as we may be able to help.

Sports This Week : Thursday ~ Softball Home vs. Potosi /
Soccer at Monroe~ Friday-Rescheduled from Tues-Softball
home w/lowa-Grant 5:00 pm -both varsity & jv

Homework Club:

Monday: Mr. Keats
Tuesday: Mrs. Cooley
Thursday: Mrs. Ingebritsen
Friday: Mrs. Cooley

New News :D

The Summer Coding Camps at UW-Platteville are a fun and engaging way to learn from computer
science, cybersecurity and software engineering experts. All three exciting camps are hosted on the
UW-Platteville campus. Each event is open to entering high school freshmen, sophomores, juniors
and seniors.
e Computer Games Programming (Wed 6/8-Fri 6/10). Learn computer science concepts and
programming in Python by designing computer games. Instructor: Dr. Afzal Upal.
e Cyber Defense (Mon 8/15-Fri 8/19) Learn how hackers attack computer systems so that you can
defend yourself and others. Instructor: Dr. Bassam Zahran
e Hackathon (Sat 8/20). Compete with other students for up to $5,000 in scholarship to study
Cybersecurity at UW-Platteville. All students from the Cyber Defense camp will be automatically
registered in the Hackathon. Those who’re not taking part in Cyber Defense camp must register
for this event.

Please visit https://www.uwplatt.edu/summer-coding-camps to reserve a spot in the camps and for
more information.

FBLA Update: Congratulations to Paige Lolwing who placed 3rd in Graphic Design
and was inducted as our Region 4 Vice President. Kelly Freymiller who placed 3rd
in Agribusiness. Both are qualified to compete at Nationals in Chicago at the end of


http://www.swtc.edu/programvisit
https://www.uwplatt.edu/summer-coding-camps

June. Megan Lucey placed 5th in Client Services and is the 1st alternate for
Nationals. Good Job Everyone that attended State! You represented Lancaster well.

We still need 12 swim helpers for Tuesday, April 5th. Please stop by
the guidance office to sign up and pick up a permission slip. Thank
you!

If you are not an OJT student, do not park in the OJT parking area.

Reminder News

Hockey Club! Please join our Remind group by texting @3787k?7 to 81010!

eSports members, remember to check Discord daily for competition
times and other notes

*Please slow down when using the back drive--student safety is a
concern--When leaving school, please exit through the fairgrounds, head to
Sheridan Street and go down Maple Street. Also, PLEASE STOP honking your
vehicle horns as you are leaving the parking lot. This is a safety issue.

Information for Southwest Tech’s summer nursing assistant courses is now available on our
website at: Nursing Assistant offered at Southwest Tech (swtc.edu). Please share this with
any students who may be interested in taking the course this summer. Two session options
will be offered starting on June 1 and June 27. Theory will be online and lab skills will take
place on campus during the first 3 weeks. It is planned for clinical to once again take place
through a long-term care facility in the communities. It is expected that students will need to
be COVID vaccinated or be able to obtain a waiver/exception from a facility.

Please note that Start College Now does not apply to summer courses, but students may take
the course through the CESA #3 Youth Apprenticeship Program. Please connect with Tom
Martin or Chuck Keller at CESA for the application for any students who may want to
participate through YA.

If you or your students have any questions on the summer Nursing Assistant course, please
feel free to contact the instructor, Jill Henry, at jhenry@swtc.edu.


https://www.swtc.edu/academics/programs/health-occupations/nursing-assistant#upcoming-schedule
mailto:jhenry@swtc.edu

Medical Associates is proud to offer an exciting opportunity for individuals seeking a career in

healthcare! Our 100% fully-funded Certified Medical Assistant (CMA) Scholarship offers
selected candidates an 11-month Medical Assistant program at NICC and a guaranteed, full-time job
placement with benefits after successful completion of the program!!

CMAs are one of the fastest growing health care professions. They perform administrative and clinical
functions in a medical office. CMAs are valuable to Medical Associates and can be found in almost all
of our clinical departments working alongside clinical staff to support our 180+ providers.

We encourage interested individuals to apply as soon as possible! To qualify, candidates must have
their high school diploma or GED by Aug, 2022; apply and be accepted into the NICC Medical Assistant
Program (separate application through NICC). NICC CMA application site can be found here at
https://lwww.nicc.edu/admissions/apply/ . Customer service experience is strongly preferred,

healthcare background preferred but not required.

Please share this opportunity with your students, and direct them to our website for more information
and to apply today! Learn More: Certified Medical Assistant (CMA) Scholarship - 100% Fully-Funded!!

If you have any questions about the Certified Medical Assistant (CMA) scholarship, please reach out to
Human Resources at careers@mahealthcare.com or call 563.584.4225.

Scholarship and College Information:

SWTC Scholarship application is available!
Southwest Tech’s online 2022-2023 scholarship application is now available with

a deadline of March 31, 2022. Students complete 1 application and are eligible for
over 500 scholarships valuing more than $370,000! To apply students can go to,
www.swtc.edu/money. Reminder: The Lenz Family Scholarship is now using this
application.

WESTBROOK ASSOCIATED ENGINEERS. INC. SCHOLARSHIP FUND APPLICATION

A $1000.00 scholarship for a planned entry or eligibility for entry into a full-time undergraduate study at an
accredited four-year college or university with a declared major of Civil Engineering. Applications in the
guidance office. APPLICATION DEADLINE: March 31, 2022

Peoples State Bank is offering scholarships to area students. Last year they awarded 35 scholarships of $500 each to our
area students. The application can easily be found on their website of www.peoplesfinancial.com. The deadline this year
is March 31, 2022. The applications can be dropped off at any Peoples State Bank location, mailed to Peoples State
Bank, Attn: Theresa Wunnicke, PO 299 Prairie du Chien 53821, or sent via email to twunnicke@peoplesfinancial.com as
well. APPLICATION DEADLINE: March 31, 2022

The Southwest Wisconsin Pheasants Forever chapter will be awarding a scholarship to two students
currently attending high school in Grant or Lafayette County. Applicants must be entering a major with an
emphasis on natural resource management or conservation. The scholarships are $500 each and will be
given to recipients after proof of one successfully completed semester of post-secondary education.
Applications must be received by April 1, 2022



https://www.nicc.edu/admissions/apply/
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GRANT REGIONAL HEALTH CENTER FOUNDATION
Two organizations affiliated with Grant Regional Health Center (GRHC) are offering Health Career Scholarships - GRHC
Foundation and GRHC Auxiliary. The GRHC Foundation is awarding (2) $1,000 scholarships on their own and (2)
$2,500 scholarships on behalf of the Brokopp Family. The GRHC Auxiliary is awarding (2) $1,000 scholarships to 4-year
college attendees and (2) $500 scholarships to 2-year college attendees. Those eligible to apply include individuals
beginning or continuing their enrollment in a healthcare program at a fully accredited two- or four-year college.
Applicants will be evaluated based on their intent to pursue a career in the healthcare profession; academic achievement;
involvement in school and/or community activities; commitment to their chosen field; demonstrated integrity and work
ethic. Forms are available at website: www.grantregional.com/foundation/scholarships

Announcement: January 19 APPLICATION DEADLINE: April 1, 2022

WINGS OVER WISCONSIN SOUTHWEST CHAPTER LOUIS VESPERMAN MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP
The Wings Over Wisconsin Southwest Wisconsin Chapter Scholarship is awarded annually to one or more deserving

Grant County or area high school seniors as selected by the Executive Board. These scholarships are for students
intending to further their education in varied conservation areas. Included are: Wildlife and Wild Land Management,
Natural Resources Conservation, Natural Resources Law Enforcement and Protective Services, and other fields.

The scholarship award to each student will be between five hundred dollars ($500) and one thousand dollars ($1,000).
The number and amount of awards varies depending on the number of qualified applicants, and funds available.
Applications have been emailed to seniors and are available in the guidance office.

APPLICATION DEADLINE: April 1, 2022

GASSER HARDWARE SCHOLARSHIP
The Gasser True Value Scholarship, in the amount of $500, is awarded to a deserving senior boy or girl who is pursuing a
business or ag-related degree at an accredited two-year or four-year college. Primary consideration will be given to
students who have been involved in their community and school. Grades are not a primary factor in the selection process;
however, students who have shown effort and who have experienced success in business or ag-related courses may have
some advantage. Announcement: November DEADLINE: April 1, 2022

LANCASTER SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIPS (LSF. Inc.)
In 2021, LSF, Inc. awarded 26- $1,000 and 18- $500 scholarships to graduates of the Class of 2021. These scholarships
will also be available to graduates of the Class of 2022. More information and application forms for each scholarship can

be accessed online at: ttps:/lancasterscholarships.com/scholarships-applications/.
Deadline: approximately April 1, 2022

SCENIC RIVER ENERGY COOPERATIVE
Applicants must be a senior in high school, a senior in a home-schooled program, a non-traditional student entering their

freshman year in a post-secondary accredited program. To qualify for the drawing of the scholarships: 1) the student’s
parents/guardians must be a member of Scenic Rivers Energy Cooperative; 2) the student must be present at the
Scenic Rivers Energy Cooperative annual meeting; 3) the student must submit a completed application form by the
date designated. APPLICATION DEADLINE: April 4, 2022

Rosella E. Fritz Memorial Scholarship: Rosella (Burr) Fritz was a 1944 graduate of Lancaster High School
and spent 45 years as an elementary school teacher in the Lancaster area. The Rosella E. Fritz Memorial
Scholarship was created by her family in memory of her life-long dedication and passion for teaching. The
purpose of this memorial scholarship is to honor Mrs. Fritz’s devotion to learning by assisting qualified
Lancaster High School seniors in their pursuit of a post-secondary degree and career in the field of education.
The application has been emailed to seniors and is available in the guidance office. Please submit applications
to the guidance office. APPLICATION DEADLINE: April 15, 2022



http://www.grantregional.com/foundation/scholarships
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The Dream Pool Foundation, Inc., a non-profit organization, is pleased to announce the Carrie Crystal Stuckert
Memorial Art Scholarship. They will be awarding one $3000 scholarship, two $2000 scholarships and three
$1000 scholarships. Applications were emailed or stop in the guidance office.

APPLICATION DEADLINE: April 21, 2022

The Grant County Farm Bureau Scholarship application can be found at https://bit.ly/grantfb22.
Up to $1,500 will be awarded to deserving high school seniors. All application questions and requested files
must be completed and uploaded before submitting. Has been emailed to seniors.

Application deadline is April 25, 2022

AB NICHOLAS SCHOLARSHIP
The Ab Nicholas Scholarship Foundation offers scholarships based on need, academic, achievement and character for
high school senior basketball players and managers, both boys and girls, who plan to attend the University of

Wisconsin school system. For more information visit: www.AbNicholasScholars.org Scholarship applications are
available online only starting February 1 and must be submitted by April 30.
Announcement: December

Wisconsin Towns Association 2022 Scholarship Program
The Wisconsin Towns Association, Rural Mutual Insurance Company, and Scott Construction, Inc. will be awarding

$7,000.00 in scholarships to high school seniors graduating in 2022 from either a public or private high school in
Wisconsin that plan to enroll in a Wisconsin public or private college or university in 2022. The winners are determined
by independent judging of an essay contest. The essay should address the topic: “What can Wisconsin’s leaders do to
increase young adult interest in serving on a town board?” The brochure provides additional necessary details. It was
emailed to seniors and copies available in the guidance office. Students do not need to be residents of towns.

Essays must be postmarked by May 27, 2022.
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